
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                Connecting with our community 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¸ƻǳ ŀǎƪŜŘΧΦΦ Hopefully you will find the background to how your questions 

are answered here. It will not detail the entire debate or depth of enquiry, just a 

bit more insight. The full minutes with all other matters discussed can be 

obtained from WPC clerk on request, or viewed on the website. J  

Can the lighting be improved for pedestrians using the path from the Church to 

Crowpill Lane as it is too dark and unsafe with an open rhyne? The PC is unable 

to site lighting here as the land is privately owned. However, the council wish to 

make footpaths as usable as possible to reduce car usage, so this remains under 

review and may be possible to light from the other side of the rhyne in the 

future.  

Can the double yellow lines be extended on Wembdon Rise to prevent parking 

along the entire section before the traffic lights, parking here creates a bottle-

neck? Whilst the council is sympathic to this view, they support the view 

previously offered by Highways at SDC, that the parking acts to slow traffic down 

and is therefore an ŀŘǾŀƴǘŀƎŜΦ !ƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊǎ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜǎ 

and preventing them from parking in front of their properties will just move the 

congestion elsewhere.               

The street lights at the entrance to Church Road are frequently out; can they be 

fixed? The PC is grateful for this being brought to our attention and it has been 

reported as a fault to be fixed.                                                            

Can we have a PC notice board back on Wembdon Hill? This matter has been 

brought to the council, discussed many times and is difficult to resolve to 

ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ǎŀǘƛǎŦŀŎǘƛƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ ²ŜƳōŘƻƴ Iƛƭƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎ ǎǘƻǇ ōƻŀǊŘǎ ǿŜǊŜ 

discontinued for being too small to meet the requirement that all noticeboards 

must display the same information. New ones are in situ at the entrance to the 

playing field and at Trinity Way making a total of 4, all meeting the legal 

requirements. Communication is supported through the parish paper delivered 

to each door with more available at the shop, the website and social media 

updates. The cost of purchasing and siting another board is considerable and, 

given that it is possible that notice boards may not be a legal requirement in a 

άǇŀǇŜǊƭŜǎǎ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎέ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ƛǘ Ŏƻǎǘ ŜŦŦŜŎǘƛǾŜ ŀǘ 

present. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A bit more newsΧΦΦ 

{ƻƳŜ ŀǊŜŀǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǎǳǊŦŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ Ǉƭŀȅ ŀǊŜŀ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜǇŀƛǊŜŘΦ 

More patches will be repaired as the weather improves. An application has been 

made to re-route the path as the hedge is removed and construction begins on 

the adjacent field. 

An area of the bank adjacent to the pub has subsided after the recent heavy 

rainfall. WPC are in discussion with the relevant authorities to secure it. 

A pedestrian crossing application from the District Councillors, for Whitegates 

roundabout has been gratefully received and vigorously supported by WPC. 

In line with the road alterations at Sandford Corner, EDF have completed a 

survey of traffic through Wembdon prior to the new roundabout construction. 

This will be repeated, once the road is re-opened, for comparison of traffic 

volume and road usage post roundabout. 

WPC is grateful to the Land Drainage Board for acting quickly to remove and 

make safe a fallen pollarded willow on Church Road, and to WVHPFT for allowing 

use of their land. These trees are considered iconic to Wembdon but are 

currently in poor condition. WPC wishes to actively plant new trees to preserve 

ǘƘŜ άǎǘǊŜŜǘ ǎŎŜƴŜέ ŀƭƻƴƎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ wƻŀŘΣ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǎŀŦŜ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘŜǊ ǎǇƭƛǘ ŀƴd 

collapsing ones. 

! ǎŎƘŜƳŜ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ōŜŜƴ ŀŘǾŜǊǘƛǎŜŘ ǿƘŜǊŜōȅ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ t/{hΩǎ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻƳƻǘƛƴƎ 

άǇƻǎǘ-ŎƻŘƛƴƎέ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ǘƻƻƭǎ ǘƻ ǊŜŘǳŎŜ ǘƘŜŦǘ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭƻǘƳŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜŘǎΦ LŦ ²t/ 

receives sufficient interest from residents, we will look into securing a date for 

this scheme in Wembdon. Let us know! 

 

The eagle-eyed amongst you may have 

noticed this first attempt at signage on 

Homberg Way to inform motorists that 

despite the road closure our pub, shop and 

post office were still open and welcoming 

customers!  



Road works at Sandford Corner. 
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Mike Solomon, Julia Riddle, Neil Harrison, Anne Reed, 

Lorraine Burge, Tom Thayer & Joanna Jackson represent 

Wembdon Wembdon ward. Terry Thake, Dan Bingham & 

Jason Woods represent Wembdon Victoria ward 

PLUMB HEATING      
Establshed 1980                         

Central heating repairs & 

new systems installed.    

Power flushing.         

Bathrooms and kitchens 

updated and repaired. 

For a free estimate and 

advice call                         

James Loxton               

Landline 01278 429898           

Mobile 07889 141 750 

Work is progressing well at Sandford 

Hill Corner; the dry weather has 

allowed the engineers to make real 

headway in March.  The team have 

now switched from working on the 

north side of the A39 to the south 

side. The Police and Somerset 

County Council have been monitoring 

the traffic flow through the works 

closely to try and minimise the 

inconvenience caused. EDF Energy are 

optimistic that the work can be 

completed ahead of schedule and 

that both lanes of the A39 will be 

open before the busy summer holiday 

period begins in July." 



St. GEORG9Ω{  {/Ihh[Σ ²9a.5hb ς Planning update.                                                                             

The Parish Council would like to ensure that everyone in the Parish is fully 

aware of what is proposed for our primary school by Somerset County 

Council. It came as a surprise to all of us last summer when a temporary 

classroom building was placed on the site on the first day of the school 

ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΦ tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƘŀŘƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ǎƻǳƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ ƴƻ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ƴƻǘƛfication 

was posted. Only after Parish Council intervention did SCC put in a 

retrospective Planning Application as part of their plan to increase pupil 

numbers to 420. The PC strongly objected to the application but permission 

was granted by SCC as the classrooms were already occupied by the new 

students.                                                                                                                     

Just before Christmas SCC put in a second Planning Application to build a 

new and permanent extension to the school to incorporate 4 classrooms. 

The PC decided to object to this proposal as this would push the total 

number of students up to 420. The school would then be equal in size to the 

largest schools in Bridgwater. The PC believe that this would further add to 

the traffic chaos through the village at the start and end of every school day 

as all the extra students will arrive by car (there are already more than 

enough places for all children who live in our parish). We are very concerned 

about a number of safety issues this proposal will exacerbate both through 

ǘƘŜ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎƛǘŜΦ ²ŜƳōŘƻƴ Ƨǳǎǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ 

infrastructure to deal with this size of school.                                                        

Because of our objection the Application had to go before the Regulation 

Committee of SCC which met at County Hall and was attended by Anne Reed 

and Neil Harrison and we were given the opportunity to put our objections 

forward. After much discussion the Committee voted for the proposal by 9 

votes to 1. The extension is scheduled to commence in the very near future 

and the school will increase its number from September.                                

Wembdon PC  will discuss its response to the decision at the monthly 

meeting in April. Meanwhile, if anyone wishes to comment on this issue 

ǘƘŜƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ t/Ωǎ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƭŜǊƪΦ 

  



 

    

3ÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÏÕÒ 6ÉÌÌÁÇÅ 

We are at a cross roads, quite literally, in our struggle to retain two things 

which make us a village. Unless we all do our best to support them we may 

well lose both the shop and post office, and the pub.                                            

Since the road closure at Sandford corner, both these businesses have lost a 

large percentage of their normal trade. It seems to us at the Parish Council, 

that it is rather shocking that the majority of customers seem to come from 

outside the village, although we suspect that many of us would greatly miss 

them if they were to disappear. The Parish and District councillors have 

worked to get notices put on the NDR, however little effect has been seen in 

any increasing passing trade.                                                                                                                  

Our message to the residents is a simple one ɀ use them or 

lose them! 

Wembdon village Market  

The last Saturday of each month                                                                      

10am-12noon                                

The Parish Centre.                          

Fresh local produce available.                                                                                 

New stall holders welcome.                                                                                   

Tel: 01278 458434                                                   

 

 

A lively fun and sociable evening                                                                  

at The Cottage Inn.                                                                                   

The last Tuesday of the month                                                            

7pm for a 7:30pm start.                                                                              

4 people/team, £2.50pp.                                                                       

New challengers welcome 

hǳǊ bŜȄǘ ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ άDƛǾŜ - A - 5ŀȅέ WǳƴŜ нмst 2014.                                                                  

We will stick to our usual format of a two-session day.                                      

Session 1 ς 10:00am: Session 2 - 2.00pm. Meet at playing field entrance.                

Please keep this date free in your diaries and put the date on your fridge 

door! We have undertaken a number of village improvement projects in 

the past. If you have any thoughts or ideas for suitable projects to occupy 

us on the 21st then please contact Neil Harrison on 457549 or e-mail 

harrison.neil96@yahoo.com 

mailto:harrison.neil96@yahoo.com


Help Make Our Pub the Hub! !

 

What is a Village without a pub? I asked. After the obvious amusing comments 

(άthirstyέ, άdryέ, άboringέ etc.) the more thought provoking answers came to the 

fore, such as άan extension of its neighbouring ǘƻǿƴέΣ άŦƻǊƭƻǊƴέ, άdeadέ, άfinished 

as an active villageέ, άlacking in identityέ. As a Parish Council this is not what we 

want for our fabulous village, which so many of us feel passionate about. With 

Chrissie and Paul doing their best to keep our village pub open and active, letΩs do 

our best to support them! HereΩs a small selection of what you can enjoy at                                                                                  

                                                                                                                    

Acoustic Night 8:30pm, last Saturday every month. Come and 

enjoy live music and a sing along lead by Paul Sweeting.Fancy a 

game? Why not pop in with some friends for a bit of practice? ItΩd be 

great if someone would like to organise a tournament 

or local challenge!  Family gatherings, parties and functions ς call 

Chrissie to discuss your needs and requirements.  All occasions 

accommodated! Coming soonΧ..Ladies Night! Last Tuesday of the 

month 7:30/8pm. Bring up to 3 items youΩd like to rehome, priced 

to sell and ready buy a new bargain! Wine promotions to tempt 

you J.   And not forgetting of course the ever popular Pub Quiz on the 

last Tuesday of the month! As if that wasnΩt enough thereΩs always a 

warm welcome with your favourite tipple! So come on, make the pub the hub!   

The Cottage Inn. 



                                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

       


